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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

March 28, 2010
Attendance:  53
At 6:01pm Carmela R. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read the preamble.
Introduction for first time attendees:  
Bruce  - GSR 8:30 Serenity House Saturday
Carmela Announces that new GSR handbooks and newcomer packets are available.
Anniversaries:

Genevieve – 17 Years
Secretary’s Report:

Mike – Minutes have been posted successfully however previous postings that were missing have not come back. Motion to approve by Pat, seconded by Kevin.
Treasurer’s Report:

Genevieve – Explains that report needs changes; gives us details. Discussion on how much we can put to prudent reserve.Motion by Selby to approve February report. Motion by Tim is carried to approve March report. Full Amended budget can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.

GSR Reports:
Sue – Way out open April 30th.
Tim – Monday meetings picnic is in June.

Carmela – Southsiders breakfast in February was good.

Old Business:

Carmela – Spring Assembly:  Many appointments were made. The new literature chair is Kathy S. Open positions include Public Information and Alternate Literature. 
The Pre-general service conference will be in Crystal Lake in April.

New Pink Can sleeves are available.

2011 Spring Conference: 

 Alan – We have a contract with the Westin for April 1st thru 3rd, 2011 and are talking about themes.  We have gotten info from the 2010 committee.

New Business:

Bill – Initiates discussion on whether contributions will catch up to replenish prudent reserve. 
Kevin – we are proposing a new service at the Fox Lake Anniversary Social, June 19th, at Lake Front Park in Fox Lake. We will be building a display to inform the public of District Activity. A flier will be forthcoming.
Committee Reports:
Directory:

Alan – We will not need as many next time. 

Answering Service:

Pat – No report. Numbers sent electronically
Total calls:



Meeting Information……………
78
12 Step…………………………..
16
Spanish Meetings……………….
1
Other Districts…………………..
22
Hang Up………….………………  8

Will call back…………………….  3  

Alanon/ NA……………………..
7
Wrong number……………………3
General info………………………
11

Solicitors…………………………..6
Treatment center…………………...0
Treatment:.
Sunday, March 28, 2010

District 10

Treatment Facilities Report

 We are looking for someone to chair the women’s meeting at WRS on Saturdays at 1 pm.  It is a Big Book meeting.  Renee loves chairing the meeting but would like a replacement soon.  1 year of continuous sobriety is recommended.

We were invited to speak at Nicasa on March 2nd.  Mike Y., Jay D., and Jason W. spoke.  We also distributed the new “welcome packet” designed for Treatment Center clients.

I was invited to participate in a D12 workshop on April 3rd.  The topic is Sponsorship and is also along the lines of Bridging the Gap temporary contact program.

We are in the process of calling the various treatment facilities in the District to provide support where needed.  

I bought 40 aluminum coins for Gateway, they also requested a case of Living Sober books.  WRS is requesting a case of Big Books.  I brought some “Green Cans” for Treatment donations.  

I regretfully was not able to attend the Spring Conference. I am grateful that Steve B. Alternate Treatment Chair was able to fill my spot on the Bridge the Gap Panel. 

Yours in Service,

Jay D.

D10 Treatment chair

Public Information:
Rick – public service announcement in works.
CPC:

Bob – Has new display with “At a glance” pamphlets potentially for doctors offices.
Grapevine:

Kevin – no report.
Literature:
Dawn – Has newcomber packets.
Corrections:
Paul – There will be a Workshop on April 12th at noon.
Newsletter:
No report.
Archives:
Selby – no report
Special Needs:

District 10 Special Needs Committee Report 03-28-10

Last month it was reported that a woman in the fellowship had broken her knee and we had taken a meeting to her. Thankfully, she is back attending meetings on her own. 

Attended the Spring Assembly yesterday.  It wasn’t the usual full day, but rather a ½ day session.  The committees did not get the opportunity to meet. 

NIA is having a Spring Special Needs Workshop, hosted by District 23, at St. Peter Damian, 103 S. Crest Avenue, Bartlett, IL on Saturday, April 17, 2010 from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Pizza lunch will be provided.

We currently have 34 A.A. members on the Special Needs Committee.  Several have signed up for transportation.  If you know of anyone that needs a ride to a meeting, call me and I will try and arrange transportation.  Or if you know anybody who is homebound and would like a meeting, call me and I will try and arrange a meeting be brought to them.

In faithful service, 

Jill G. 

District 10

Special Needs Committee, Chair

Jgrubbs0806@gmail.com
262-697-0236 (Home)

224-399-5225 (Cell)

Events:
Greta – The Breakfast is in three weeks, I have tickets.
Website:  
Mark -  No numbers yet, will update website.
GSR Contact Committee:

Deenah – Josh was nominated by Deenah as the new Alternate and motion was carried. 
Officers Reports DCM, Carmela – no reportOfficers Reports Alt DCM, Matt – Thanks for coming.``` ```

	Treasury Report  March 2010
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	CONTRIBUTIONS
	 
	 
	
	

	From
	Group #
	Amount
	
	

	District 10 mtg. Sun. St. Gilbert's Grayslake
	 
	$42.00
	
	

	Joyful Tues. 7 p.m. Joy Lutheran
	Pink Can
	$114.00
	
	

	As Bill Sees It Fri. Noon Gurnee
	408284
	$100.00
	
	

	Serenity House Tues. 5:50
	999034
	$30.00
	
	

	 
	121127
	$100.00
	
	

	Joy Lutheran 12 Noon
	657633
	$100.00
	
	

	Serenity House Wed. 10 a.m. 12 &12
	170116
	$60.00
	
	

	Grayslake Southsiders Thurs. 8 p.m.
	104715
	$318.00
	
	

	 
	104729
	$300.00
	
	

	Keep It simple Mon. Greayslake
	4447975
	$40.00
	
	

	Fox Lake
	260973
	$183.00
	
	

	United Methodist Church Thu.
	1626339
	$100.00
	
	

	Shed group Fox Lake
	646390
	$120.00
	
	

	Serenity House Thu. 5:30 12&12
	999028
	$30.00
	
	

	TOTAL: 2/26/10 to 3/26/10
	
	$1,637.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Unrestricted Operating Contributions
	Pink Can (restricted) Balance
	Prudent Reserve Balance as of 3/26/10

	
	
	
	
	

	SUMMARY
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance as of 2/28/10
	$461.00 
	
	$890.00

	Contributions
	
	$1,637.00 
	
	

	trans from prudent reserve 01/10
	
	
	
	 $         (590.00)

	Expenses
	
	($635.91)
	
	

	Contributions  vs. Expenses
	
	$872.09 
	
	

	Ending Balance
	
	$1,462.09 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Pink Can Donations Bal.
	
	
	$400.00
	

	Feb. Pink Can Additions
	
	
	$114.00
	

	Pink Can Donations YTD
	
	
	$514.00
	

	
	
	
	
	$300.00

	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENSES
	 
	 
	
	

	To
	Comment
	Amount
	
	

	St. Gilberts
	Rent
	$20.00
	
	

	Newsletter
	Printing
	$130.80
	
	

	Ansercall
	Answering Svc.
	$140.00
	
	

	At&t
	Pone Line
	$71.51
	
	

	Corrections
	Corrections Big Book purchase
	$273.60
	
	

	TOTAL : 2/26/10 to 03/26/10
	 
	$635.91
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